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To:   
ICB Chief Executives 
ICB Medical Directors  
Regional Directors 
Regional Medical Directors 
Regional Chief Nurses 
Regional Directors of Commissioning  
Regional Heads of Primary Care  
 
 
 

Dear Colleague, 

Group A Strep  

Following the UKHSA guidance sent out on Friday 2nd December on invasive Group 

A Strep, we write to you to offer further guidance on next steps.  

There has been an increase in the numbers of children presenting with concerns 

about Group A Strep, although absolute numbers of invasive Group A Strep remain 

low. 

This increased demand is placing pressures across 111, primary care and 

emergency services. Please therefore consider steps to boost in-person assessment 

capacity including:  

• acute respiratory infection hubs (where they exist or setting these up where 
they do not)  

• across primary care  

• enhanced access hubs 

• local out-of-hours services 

• urgent treatment centres 

As outlined in the letter to the service published 18 October 2022, systems were 

asked to actively consider establishing Combined adult and paediatric Acute 

Respiratory Infection (ARI) hubs. These aim to support the response to the current 

situation including creating additional capacity for paediatrics appointments. NHS 

England will be speaking to Regional Directors of Commissioning imminently to 

discuss ARI hubs and funding available.  

Further guidance for clinicians in primary care and NHS111 services will be 

circulated shortly.  

NHS England 
Wellington House 

133-155 Waterloo Road 
London 

SE1 8UG 
 

07 December 2022 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finternalcommunications.cmail19.com%2Ft%2Fd-l-zlhurjk-tdxldtiki-i%2F&data=05%7C01%7Claura.wilkes2%40nhs.net%7Cb1aa53f590eb44c52fe708dad6f2a055%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638058634794780361%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5HcAz04b6WsutrAC0FjwL%2F0e8FSe%2FuFDGKnu3Oe9dLA%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F10%2FBW2064-combined-adult-paediatric-ari-hubs-october-22.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Claura.wilkes2%40nhs.net%7Cb1aa53f590eb44c52fe708dad6f2a055%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638058634794780361%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MQzYe5%2FQSUbQKT02%2FEkRuGqoGPkgfZJq%2Fpi8S0HN5sw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2022%2F10%2FBW2064-combined-adult-paediatric-ari-hubs-october-22.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Claura.wilkes2%40nhs.net%7Cb1aa53f590eb44c52fe708dad6f2a055%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638058634794780361%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MQzYe5%2FQSUbQKT02%2FEkRuGqoGPkgfZJq%2Fpi8S0HN5sw%3D&reserved=0
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Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
Dr Amanda Doyle OBE, MRCGP 
National Director Primary Care and 
Community Services  
NHS England 

 
 

Dr Kiren Collison  
GP and Interim Medical Director for 
Primary Care 
NHS England  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


